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Dear Parents and Carers 
 
Many thanks to the parents who were able to 
come to the school future planning session held 
last Thursday night.There were some great ideas 
discussed. If you missed this evening but have 
some ideas for future planning and programs for 
our school please don’t hesitate to contact me. I 
would love to hear from you. 
Last Monday was the final assembly for the year. 
Students may still bring in pebbles and merit 
certificates to claim awards or these can be 
carried over to 2015. Year Six will of course need 
to bring in theirs before the term ends. 
This Friday, 5th December, we have our annual 
Sports Presentation, Stage 1 Key Learning Area 
awards  and Early Stage 1 certificates. This 
assembly commences at 9.45am with the 
Kindergarten certificates being presented at 
approx 10.55am. All parents are warmly invited to 
attend. 
There is much excitement in classrooms as they 
prepare for our school concert extravaganza. The 
theme of the concert is “Looking Forward, Looking 
Back” and promises to be lots of fun. All students 
in the school are in the concert. The matinee is 
next Tuesday 9th Dec commencing at 1.30pm and 
the evening concert is Wednesday 10th Dec 
commencing at 6.30pm. Tickets went on sale 
today. These are limited in number so you will 
need to book fast!  
Our Annual School Presentation Day will be held 
on Friday 12th December commencing at 
10.00am. Four students from each class will 
receive special awards and all other major school 
awards will be presented. Our leaders for 2015 
will also be announced. All parents and friends are 
invited to attend. 
 
Yours in Education  
Karen Rayner  
(Relieving Principal) 
 

SCHOOL COMMENCEMENT JANUARY 2015 
If anyone is having a holiday and will not be at 
school for the first few weeks of Term 1 please 
put it in writing in a letter addressed to Mrs 
Rayner. Please hand this letter into the school 
office before the end of this Term. Thank you. 
 
Assembly 
Last Monday (1st December) was the final whole 
school assembly for 2014. As well as 
acknowledging brilliant work, behaviour & 
achievements of students during the year, 
everyone also enjoyed watching the brilliant class 
performances. Thank you to all parents who were 
able to attend our school assemblies.  
 
IF YOU KNOW OF A STUDENT NOT 
RETURNING TO MSPS IN 2015 COULD 
YOU PLEASE CONTACT THE SCHOOL 
OFFICE ASAP ON 02 65 431 896. 
 
PLEASE NOTE: MSPS SKOOLBAG APP 
Event notifications that require a username and 
password are either for teachers or not relevant to 
your child’s class and cannot be accessed. 
 
Canteen News 
The canteen is open Monday, Thursday & Friday’s 
9am - 2pm. Please Note: Tuesday & 
Wednesday’s only 11.25am - 2pm.  
MINI MELTS available $4 while stocks last 
Christmas Lollie Guessing Competition  
20c a guess, drawn 12/12/14 
Spagetthi Bolonaise & Fruit stack iceblocks are 
currently out of stock. 
Due to only 5 lunch order days left the following 
stock is becoming limited- pies, sausage rolls & 
chicken wedges 
Sandwiches & wraps are as normal. 
Thank you to our wonderful volunteers this week – 
Jane, Catherine & Melissa.  
Volunteers needed for Friday mornings, please 
see Megan in the canteen. 
Last day of canteen 2014 is Monday 15th 
December. Canteen will reopen on Monday 2nd 
February 2015. 

Quote of the Week -  If opportunity 
doesn’t knock build a door. 
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$2ea 

 
UNIFORM SHOP  
Our school uniforms are authorized by our school 
and we sell them at the lowest price possible. 
Buying your children’s uniforms at the school 
uniform shop guarantees the money goes back 
into the school and not into retailer’s profit margin. 
For those who have purchased uniforms from us 
already, we appreciate the time you have taken 
and appreciate that you have supported your 
child’s school. 
I would like to inform you that the uniform shop will 
be opening in the school holidays for you to 
purchase uniforms needed for your child to start 
school in 2015. 
The uniform shop will be opening on Friday 23rd 
January 2015 from 9.30am until 2.00pm and 
Tuesday 27th January 2015 from 10.00am until 
1.00pm. 
In 2015 we will be open every Monday and Friday 
from 9am until 10am throughout the year. 
We are now located in the canteen. There will be 
a sign out the front of the building letting you know 
we are open. 
We take cash, cheque or eftpos and we also do 
laybys. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
SCHOOL BANKING 
Reminder to all banking students –  
Don’t forget to redeem your tokens for a reward. 
Last student banking day will be Tuesday 15th 
December. 
 

 
 

Christmas Pencils  
For sale each day during 1st and 
2nd breaks from the school canteen. 

SCHOOL PERFORMANCE 
 
Looking Forward, Looking Back 
 
Over the past 100 years Australia has grown 
into the lucky country we know today. Or were 
we always the lucky country? Looking 
Forward, Looking Back is the name of 
Muswellbrook South Primary's variety night 
performance that will explore the changes that 
Australia has been through over the past 
century or so. The children of Muswellbrook 
South have woven together a tapestry of 
nostalgic performances that will stir memories 
and feelings of bye-gone eras. They will paint 
a picture of where we've come from and map 
a course for where we're headed, and all to a 
jaunty soundtrack and some killer dance 
moves. Don't miss out on your opportunity to 
watch the children of Muswellbrook South 
Primary perform for you Looking Forward, 
Looking Back.  
 
Performance Times: 
Tues 9/12 1:30pm 
Wed 10/12 6:30pm 
 
Tickets are now on sale at the office.  
Adults $5 each  
Children $2 each 
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You are warmly invited to attend this year’s 
Muswellbrook South Public School 

Presentation Day 

Friday 12th December 2014 
Commencing at 10am 

K-6 class awards will be presented as well as 
special awards and the induction of the new 

school leaders for 2015 

Our choir and band will be performing for us. 

Come and celebrate our success and share in 
this special end of year event 

All students are expected to wear full summer school 
uniform with the correct shoes. 
Girls with maroon hair accessories – no shorts or 
t-shirts please girls. 
Boys to wear their grey shorts and maroon shirts.  

INVITATION 
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This week you would have received raffle tickets for our P&C raffle. 

Tickets are $2 each and the prizes will be drawn on Friday 12th December. 
There are five prizes available to win!! 

We would like to thank the following sponsers. 
 

GJ’s By the Lake 
Beau Jenna – BJE Mechanical 

Muswellbrook Golf Club 
Victoria Austin 
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DATES FOR THE DIARY – 2014 
Every Wednesday Playgroup every Wednesday, 0-4 years in our School Hall from 

10.00am until 12.00pm. All are welcome and there is no cost! 
1 to 5 Dec Year 2 & 3 Intensive swimming program 

5 December Sports Presentation Day 10am 
9 December Whole school concert Matinee performance 1.30pm School Hall 

10 December Whole school concert Evening performance 6.30pm School Hall 
11 December Parent Helper Morning Tea 
12 December Presentation Day 10am 
15 December Warrae Wanni Graduation Day 10am 
15 December Year 6 Farewell 6pm to 9pm Muswellbrook RSL Club 
17 December Last Day of School for Students 

27 January 2015 Staff Return 2015 
28 January 2015 Students Grades 1 to 6 Return to School 
29 January 2015 2015 Kindergarten Students Start School 

 

 

Enrolment Package for 
Muswellbrook Out Of School Hours – MOOSH 2015 

are available at our MSPS school front office 

Muswellbrook Out Of School Hours – MOOSH 
Needs a CATCHY SLOGAN/JINGLE 
Something catchy, something fun  
Just remember, prizes to be won! 
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